PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 20, 2017
6:00 p.m.

Members Present:
Herman Johnson, Tad Martin, Laurie Jarrett, Don Waugh, Betty Hall, and Philip Morgan
Members Absent:
Sandra Masho, Jimmy Lemons
Also Present:

Jeff Earp, Melanie Eveker
Call to Order –Chairman Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.
Clerk Eveker swore in Herman Johnson and Betty Hall to another 3 year term with the Planning and Zoning Board.
Approval of Previous Meeting’s minutes – November 28, 2016 (rescheduled from November 21, 2016 due to lack of quorum) – Tad Martin made a motion to approve the minutes. Laurie Jarrett seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

New Business
Tad Martin recused himself.
The Board considered a request from Alco Development Inc. for approval of a minor subdivision plat of parcel location in Henry’s Farm subdivision.
Alco Development Inc. submitted a minor subdivision plat for approval. The submitted plat proposes to subdivide a parcel know as Tax Map 13-12-63 located along Black Angus Drive in Henry’s Farm Subdivision. The request is to subdivide one parcel into four lots. Three of these lots will be built on and one will not as it is in wetlands. Staff has deemed this subdivision plat a minor subdivision and in accordance with the Subdivision Ordinance and meeting the required submission standards. Appropriate certificates are present on the plat and staff has notified the subdivider of all relevant ordinances. Staff has also deemed that the plat submission has satisfied all of the requirements in Appendix C: Specification for Final Plats.
Following discussion, the following motion was made:

The Haw River Planning and Zoning Board makes the following consistency findings:
The Planning Board is required to make two consistence findings, one for consistency with Town adopted plans and another regarding the benefit of the public. Staff is of the opinion the following finding can be made:

1- The Subdivision Plat is in compliance with the Town’s Subdivision Ordinance and Current Zoning Map. (Note: The Town is in the process of completing a Comprehensive Development Plan)

2- The subdivision plat is in the best interest of the public as it will provide opportunity for needed housing and helps further development in the town. 

With these findings, I, Don Waugh, make a motion to approve the Henry’s Farm Phase 1, Section 2 Plat from ALCO Development Inc. as presented. The motion received a 2nd from Laurie Jarrett. The motion was approved by a 5-0 vote. 

Tad Martin rejoined the meeting.
Tad Martin made a motion to adjourn. Betty Hall seconded. Motion carried 6-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:08 p.m.
_______________________________

DATE: _____________________

Herman Johnson, Chairman
